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DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT AND CHANGE IN ZONING FOR
HANZAWA'S VARIETY STORE AND ADJACENT PROPERTY (HAIKU)
(C.C. No. 09-181)

CHAIR BAISA:
.(gavel). . . Will the meeting please come to order. This is a meeting of the
Council Land Use Committee on November 10 th at 9:34am. I am your Chair, Gladys Baisa,
Chair of the Land Use Committee. And I note that we have a quorum present this morning. I'd
like to note that I have my Chair, my Vice-Chair Mike Molina.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. I have Member Sol Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. And I also have the Council Chair, Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. And Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And Member Wayne Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: And Member Mike Victorino.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Excused this morning, but she'll be joining us a little later, is Member Jo Anne
Johnson. From the Department of the Corporation Counsel, I have our Deputy Corporation
Counsel James Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Also have from the Executive Branch, our Planning Director, Jeff
Hunt.
MR. HUNT: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And with him for Land Use 22 which we'll be doing, we have Paul Fasi, the Planner
with the Department of Planning.
MR. FAST: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And also with us in the audience is Milton Arakawa, the Director of Public Works.
Good morning, Milton, and thank you for being here. From the applicant, we have with us on
Land Use 22, Sandy Daniells and her and Matt. Good morning. And we have Will Spence,
who is the applicants' consultant of the William Spence Company. Good morning, Mr. Spence.
We also have my Committee Staff here this morning. I have Pauline Martins, my Committee
Secretary and Carla Nakata, the Legislative Attorney. Members, because we were given a
whole lotta materials to read as we came in, the Chair would like to give you the opportunity to
kind of look at those materials and digest them. It's very difficult to function when you don't
know what's been put in front of you. Chair would like to give you a...we will take a
ten-minute recess to allow you to review everything. Chair will also ask before we go into
recess, those of you who have brought in any noisemakers with you, whether they're you know,
PDAs or whatever it is that you have, BlackBerrys, please put them in the silent mode so that
we won't have to deal with that later. Also if there's anybody in the room who would like to
testify, we have a number of people signed up to testify. You may sign up outside. The table is
out there and we'll be happy to take your testimony. I ask you to do that during the brief
recess. . .(gavel).
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RECESS:

9:35 a.m.

RECONVENE: 9:44 a.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . .(gavel). . Will the Land Use Committee meeting of November 10, 2009, please
reconvene. Those wishing to testify should sign up at the table set up in the lobby. Testimony
shall be limited to three minutes. The yellow light will indicate that you have 30 seconds
remaining and you should begin to conclude. Testifiers are requested to state their name for the
record and to indicate who they are representing if applicable. Members, today we have one
item on our agenda. Land Use 22, DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT AND CHANGE
IN ZONING FOR HANZAWA'S VARIETY STORE AND ADJACENT PROPERTY
(HAIKU). The Committee will now accept public testimony. Our first testifier today will be
Lynne Woods, and Ms. Woods would be followed by Helen Bowman.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. WOODS: Aloha, Madam Chair, Committee Members. My name is Lynne Woods, and I testify
before you as a small business owner and an advocate of small business in the State of Hawaii.
Over the many years I appeared before Maui County Council on behalf of Maui's business
community, I repeatedly heard, we must support our historic businesses and our
mom-and-pop-business owners. I heard this when Kmart announced their store opening, when
Costco announced, when Wal-Mart announced, and during your recent deliberations regarding
a moratorium on big box retailers. Well this business in question founded in 1915 and managed
by three generations of the Hanzawa family certainly qualifies for this historic mom-and-pop
business and should receive the loyalty and support discussed and promised over many years.
The current owners of Hanzawa, Sandy and Mathew Daniells were both born and raised on
Maui. They did not move here from somewhere else with grandiose plans of changing Haiku.
They stepped forward to continue the family business, to contribute to their community, and to
pay their taxes. It is their life's goal to keep this commitment, to keep their long-time
employees off the unemployment rolls. And they've done this for many years now. They are
raising their family and caring for their aging parents here on Maui. This island is their
community, their life, and their livelihood. In order for this business to be viable, it must
expand to meet the needs of their customers. Or their customers will drive to Central Maui for
their consumables and their gas. Hanzawa's has been one of the only gas stations in Haiku for
decades. And you can be assured that the residents and employees of this community are most
grateful for not having to drive into Paia or Kahului to fill up their gas tanks and buy their
bread. There have been many test, test, there have been many testimonies that this boundary
amendment and zoning change will add much more traffic on Kaupakalua Road. The increased
traffic volume on this roadway has not been caused by this small variety store. This road has
been a major artery through Haiku for many years, carrying the growing traffic caused by the
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explosive housing growth of the area. In fact, it appears to me that the changes this business, of
this business plan will allow for a much better management of the traffic on this business road,
busy road. These two driveways, the two new driveways will do much to eliminate the flow of
traffic caused by customers turning into the current smaller driveway on the property and the
additional parking on the property will also remove the existing dangerous parking on this
narrow, well used road. Maui does need to keep its historic small business, neighborhood
businesses alive. But you can't do that by mandating they operate under the same business plan
they developed in 1915. Those of you on the Council that have small business interests and
knowledge know that you must adjust to the current market demands and economic pressures
to stay alive. I have one more paragraph, Madam Chair. May I finish?
CHAIR BAISA: If you'd complete please.
MS WOODS: Thank you. The, the many meetings, time delays, and conditions imposed on this
business during their application process and our current economy are causing huge financial
current, concerns and this business survival is in question. Before this happens and they are
forced to place 13 or more employees on the street, please vote today and pass this item
forward, with your approval. It has been an, as always, it has been an honor to participate in
our democratic process. And I thank you for your time and attention today.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Woods. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
Ms Woods, thank you.
MS. WOODS: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Helen Bowman. And Ms. Bowman will be followed by
Don Couch. The Chair would respectfully ask that if anybody's going to have a protracted
conversation, if you would please take it outside. It's very distracting. Just as a courtesy to
everyone, thank you. Ms. Bowman.
MS. BOWMAN: Good morning. My name is Helen Bowman. And I've been a part of the Haiku
community for about 40 years. Matt and Sandy Daniells are not strangers to the Haiku
community. I first met Matt when he walked into my eighth grade class at Haiku School. He
was the same playful and charming person he was then, that he is now. The next time I saw
Matt and Sandy at Haiku School was when they walked their daughter into my class, my first
grade class. Her name is Akaisha. That year Sandy worked in the store and supported our
classroom with food and support from the side. And Matt volunteered and gave me hours and
hours of his time. And my students changed. And I thank Matt for that all the time. Hanzawa
Stores makes a huge difference in our community just as Matt and Sandy have made in my
classroom. The store makes a difference in the lives of all the community members, not just
mine. It's not just a store. Sandy assists her workers and the community by supporting and
lending an ear and taking action. Personal interaction is something I can count on when I go to
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Hanzawa's. I also know I don't have to drive miles further, become possibly in an accident,
driving to Makawao, being a part of that traffic in the morning, because Hanzawa's store opens
early and, and serves the community. I can't imagine a store of their size ever going through
this process again. I'm confused how a simple application has ballooned into a massive and
costly battle. Please remove the distracting smoke screens that are being placed before you and
mask the real purpose of this application. We need Hanzawa's to remain in business and to do
that they need to enlarge. Please allow that to happen. Do not shut them down with costly
requests. They've done a lot of accommodations and I believe their hearts are there for us and
for their family. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Would you hold on please?
MS. BOWMAN: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR BAISA: Any questions for our testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. BOWMAN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Don Couch. And he'll be followed by Bobby Caires.
MR. COUCH: Aloha, Madam Chair, and Council Members. My name is Don Couch. And I'm
speaking on behalf of myself. Councilmember Kaho' ohalahala hit it on the head when he said,
let's be fair. Everybody else in that area got their commercial zoning out of Interim or got their
zoning out of Interim. Why are we having problems with this one? I also am speaking as a
former Deputy Director of Planning. Why have a Planning Department if, if there's a
Community Plan that says let's have this; if there's a soon-to-be General Plan that wants to
have this as well; and there's a community input for years that says let's have this. If, if we
keep stalling it here, why have a General Plan? Why have a Community Plan? These folks
have been giving to the County for years. They have a piece of their property that is now part
of Kaupakalua Road and the intersection there. They've been giving to the County. Why do
we have delays that are calculated just to cause the applicant to run out of money to, to cease
this pursuit. These guys have been doing their due diligence. And they need to get the
approvals as soon as possible so they can move on and help the community out there. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for Mr. Couch? Seeing none, thank
you very much. Next testifier will be Bobby Caires. And Mr. Caires will be followed by
Sandy Daniells. Good morning.
MR. B. CAIRES: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Again.
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MR. B. CAIRES: Good morning, again. I'm Bobby Caires, and I am a property owner right around,
that we circle, half circle Hanzawa Store. My major concern is we don't need any more small
lots that will increase other developers to pursue the same. We're in for Hanzawa Store being
enlarged, and they can even double the size if they wanted to. But three more commercial
buildings are not needed. The roadway does not handle it and as you saw this morning, it is
too, way too narrow. There is no reason those, that the store cannot allow ten feet more of
roadway, at least access where people can actually walk alongside the store. One of my other
problems is all these numbers and facts and things that people are given is not true. My
property shows five owners. I have, I am the owner. Mr. Curell, Mrs. Curell, Matt and Sandy,
their names are on my property because we did a subdivision. They don't count in this one
thing, one application here. Also the, whoever's doing these number checks, everything is
crooked. Because across the street on our estate property they have 14 owners listed. There is
only seven, plus my two, my nephew and niece. Who these other people are, I don't know. It
could be maybe, Pat, Rosineli, Matt, and Sandy might have thrown their name on our property
too, but you folks should look into this. They should not be a no vote on my own piece of
property. That is what you call shibai. And you folks know it; Pat knows it; Matt knows it;
everybody knows it. You guys are trying to pull a fast one. I was not aware of this till our last
meeting. You guys need to come clean and step up to the plate and be honest. I have the check
that I bought and paid you folks for the property. I have it right here. If you deny this, I will be
glad to show you. We need to stick together and stop the development on Kaupakalua Road. It
is way too hazardous. There is no reason why you folks cannot move the store setback back a
little further. According to Mr. Spence it's gonna cost a couple hundred thousand to move it in
a few feet. He needs to go to school and learn what estimating is like. It's a cheap Butler
building that can be very inexpensively cut off and divided. We have to look at the facts and
the safety and this water drainage that this people are talking about that's gonna hold the water,
they don't have a clue what water is like. I know, I am the only person that is from, I mean that
is entirely suffering from the water. Both from the store, Awalau, store, left and below of this
new development. So you folks should think of that. If that, that big well ever overflows, you
folks are gonna hear about it because my property is about 200 feet below this thing. That's
what I have to say. I hope, I hope I've changed a few "ayes" as to the development of this
property.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Caires. Members, questions for Mr. Caires? If not, Mr. Caires,
thank you.
MR. CAIRES: You're welcome.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Sandy Daniells. And she'll be followed by Debra Myers. Good
morning.
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MS. DANIELLS: Good morning, Madam Chair and Council Members. My name is Sandy Daniells,
the owner of Hanzawa Store. At our last meeting before this Committee on October 14 th , there
were a lot of testimony being heard. While it is apparent that everyone is entitled to their
opinion, I feel that it's important to respond to a few disturbing comments. I'm referring to the
comment made by the woman who says she has lived in Haiku since she was three and a half
years old. And this what she said, and I quote, "I can go on with my family testimony, and flag
raising issues of those who served in the war and so forth, but I'll spare you that." I found that
to be offensive as anyone who has experienced tragedy or suffered in some way as a result of
the war, would not make light of this issue. In fact, my family did experience hardship during
the war years because my grandfather and his brother were taken away to internment camps in
New Mexico for four long years. This was done simply because they were Japanese. And they
were business owners, and not from any wrongdoing on their part. My family could have
closed the store at the time but instead they chose to keep operating in whatever way they
could. My mother and her siblings and relatives took over running the store. My mother made
an even greater sacrifice by giving up her educational opportunities to run this store. Also I
was offended by the slanderous comment made by the same woman against my husband Matt.
The wolf in sheep's clothing is ridiculous and uncalled for and this type of testimony should not
be allowed in these proceedings. Testimony should be limited to the subject matter at hand and
should not waste the Council Members valuable time. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Daniells. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you very much.
MS. DANIELLS: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Debra Myers, and she will be followed by Stephanie Kaiwi.
Good morning.
MS. MYERS: Good morning. Hello, I'm Debra Myers. And Hanzawa's zone change request is all
about the future. They need to be able to rebuild, rebuild in the event of a disaster. And right
now they would not be able to. The Haiku Community Plan has approved these projects. Yet
there have been concerns raised. And I'd like to address some of those concerns regarding
traffic. Planning Department member, Mr. Fasi, has already stated in the Phillip Rowell Traffic
Impact Study, that even if Matt and Sandy Daniells were allowed to do everything they wanted,
there would be no change in traffic. Even if all their wishes were granted, the proposed
projects are minimal, and mitigation is not required. It will still operate on a Level A, the
highest rating. Traffic and safety will be improved by the new parking area for customers and
the school bus, off the street parking. Regarding the water tunnel, the Council Members
received a letter from Engineer Linda Taylor that the new septic system would have no negative
impact or contaminate the water tunnel. The plans also include a new drainage base and to
alleviate flooding. The new basin is rated to contain a 50-year storm. Hanzawa's is being
asked to solve problems that is beyond its boundaries and legalities, such as reckless drivers,
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Department of Education schedule, school bus schedules, drop-off locations, the number of
people that drive by Hanzawa's, not to but by, land disputes among nearby owners, the prices of
milk, the natural geography of the weather, of the area and the weather. So we are asking that
you approve the zoning change request for Hanzawa's. It is long-term planned growth and we
want to survive in the long-term future. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much. Our next testifier is Stephanie Kaiwi, and she will be followed by Katherine Carey.
Good morning.
MS. KAIWI: Good morning. Aloha, Council. My name is Stephanie Kaiwi. And I am here today on
behalf of Hanzawa Store, and the Daniells. I would like to show some concern for the
complaints that were made against the Daniells and their plan to rezone. I would first like to
address a comment that was made of Matt being a wolf in sheep clothing. For somebody to say
Matt is a wolf in sheep's clothing, would describe him as being deceitful, a liar, and sneaky. All
traits that Matt does not consume of. Matt has never lied, never been deceitful, and never
sneaky about their plan to rezone. They've been generous with going about changing their
plans to accommodate those that were against it. For that woman to say that accusation, she
needs to take a long, deep look in the mirror and realize who the wolf is. Another concern that
I'd like to speak about is the accusation that they're looking to get rich. The Daniells are not
looking to get rich on this project. They are like everybody else in the community and in the
world. They need to make money to survive. But they are also keeping me, who works there,
and fellow employees, employed instead of being another statistic on the island, that is waiting
at the unemployment lines. The Daniells have done a lot of community work. They help with
schools and other organizations in any way they can. What have these people that are against
the rezoning done for the community? How are they contributing, besides giving out false
accusations? Traffic and safety. Yes, it is a concern, but the Daniells have no control of that.
That is something that everybody that is concerned needs to take up with the County. If they
want to, get the community together, make petitions. As a community we can make the roads
better. But not just one person, everybody needs to do it. Whether they do the rezoning or not,
traffic is still gonna be there. I'm from Kihei, I've only been in Haiku for two years, but I can
see the difference. And it's just gonna get worse. So I ask that you please put a, put the
negative behind, look at the positive, and see that the Daniells are just trying to help continue
serving the community and keeping the family dream alive. Other small businesses have not
had that chance. They go out of business because they can't fight. So I ask that you please
pass the rezoning. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier? If not, Ms. Kaiwi,
thank you very much for being here.
MS. KAIWI: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Katherine Carey. And she will be followed by Allen Purdy, Sr.
MS. CAREY: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MS. CAREY: My name is Katherine Carey and I'm on behalf of Hanzawa's. But I'm also a resident
of Haiku. I've been living in Haiku for about a decade. Over by Five Corners is where I live
right now, in the Maui Ranch Estates. And I've been a loyal customer of Hanzawa's for at least
a decade, if not longer. So much of a loyal customer that I decided I really wanted to work
there. And the reason being was that I really appreciated the kind of store it was. How the
people where when I went in, how friendly they were, how much concern they had for me and
for everybody else in line. I was thankful enough to be hired. And that's a wonderful thing
`cause I was driving to Ulupalakua, which was a really long drive. So now I'm literally driving
five minutes to my work and home which is a real safety, wonderful, gas-saving experience.
But as well, I was hired as the evening manager. So that put me into the back of the store. And
I had only been in the front of the store as a customer. By being in the back of the store, I got
to know Sandy Daniells, who out of those ten years that I've worked, that I had gone there
shopping, I had never met. And what a wonderful person to work for. I, I feel really blessed.
It's like a, the cherry on top of the cake. I can tell why her employees have been there for so
long. Most of her employees have been there from 10 to 20 plus years. I think the longest run
right now is 27 years working for her. That is definitely a, a stand of her, of her personality as,
I'm sorry, as well. She is incredibly supportive and not to just her employees, which then
reflects off to the customers, but she's very supportive of her customers. She's someone who
offers a lot of service. Hanzawa's is a family-run traditional store. It's been there 75-plus years
and the whole purpose of it being there is to help out the community. Couple of the things that
I know that happened because I'm in the back watching it, is that we do a lot of check cashing
for the community. There's a lot a people who check, cash their checks with us. We're pretty
much their bank because they can't cash them somewhere else for whatever reason. And that's
a real service that Sandy offers. Not a service she makes money on, quite often she loses
money on it. Because quite often the checks aren't good. ...(Chuckles)... And trying to get the
money back is always an issue but, but you know, she's very patient and supportive of people.
As well, you know, if someone's in a situation where they need gas to get home, she's very
much in off of the temporary charges and things like that, town runs. In regards to the changes,
I support them because I know that they are to just add more services to Haiku and frankly, as
someone who lives in Haiku, I'm happy to not leave Haiku. So if I can do everything that I
need to do in my life five minutes away from my house, that's a beautiful thing. I wanna say
that Kaupakalua Road is a dangerous road. But it's a dangerous road way past Kokomo and
way past Ulumalu. And just before I close off really quickly I wanna also let you guys know
that in this process of everyone losing their jobs, Sandy has not laid off one person, in fact
we've hired two more. And that's pretty awesome. Thank you so much for your time.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Carey. Members, questions for our testifier? If not, thank you very
much.
MS. CAREY: Thank you so much.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair has been remiss in not noticing the presence, noting the presence of Member
Johnson. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you for coming. The next testifier will be Allen Purdy, Sr. And Mr. Purdy
will be followed by Leo Caires.
MR. PURDY: My name is Allen Purdy. I am representing my wife Leina Shirota-Purdy, who is
unable to make today's meeting due to an exam at school. I will read a statement that she has
written out. Good morning, Council Members. As I spoke before at the last two Council
meetings, there are few things that I have questions about. 1. Configuration of 40 percent of
landowners opposed to the Change in Zoning, there seems to be a lot of discrepancies regarding
who actually turned in a yes/no vote and the, that the formula for 40 percent has changed a few
times and seems to fit the needs of the Daniells. 2. Deceased neighbors are counted as yes
vote, although they never voted. 3. State and County land, lands counted as "yes" vote,
although they should not have any vote at all. 4. Tax map keys and ownerships are not
up-to-date, showing wrong names. 5. New owners with 500 feet are unable to vote because
they are not vote, they, they did not vote at the first commission hearing. So although we have
new signatures for opposition, it is not being counted. 6. It is normal practice for Council
Members to go to the owners and tell them to change certain things in their store area so that
the site inspection will be more beneficial to them. 7. Standpipe 200 on Kaupakalua Road has
been hit three times this year according to Water Department personnel, Upcountry
Maintenance Division, Allen Purdy Sr., who is myself, whom is also my husband and has been
called out in the middle of the night to repair the hit standpipe. 8. Besides the standpipe, there
have been numerous times that East Kuiaha, West Kuiaha, Kaupakalua Road have had car
accidents in which, in which the vehicles have missed turns, stop signs, or sped around the turn
too quickly and ran into fences, trees, and embankments. 9. Lastly, if you were in our shoes,
how would you feel knowing that the majority has opposed, but we are still not being heard.
10. Please vote NO to change the zoning in Hanzawa Store. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Purdy. Any questions for our testifier? I believe it's a little difficult
situation because he is reading a testimony for someone else.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Medeiros?
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes, Mr. Purdy, thank you for being here. Being that you're with
the Water Department, familiar with . . . (end of tape, start 1B at 10:11
..
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair will allow this question because he has personal knowledge. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Purdy, you, you through the, your
wife's testimony that you read, but because of your work, mentioned the standpipes. In that
area, in the vicinity of Hanzawa Store, are there any full-sized hydrants?
MR. PURDY: No, there are not.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So they're all standpipes that rural areas usually have?
MR. PURDY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you for your testimony. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Let, let, may I follow up on that?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Sure.
CHAIR BAISA: This morning when we were on the site, right across the street, kind of where the cars
parked, where they're not supposed to on the road, there is a hydrant right there. I saw it.
MR. PURDY: Right across of the store?
CHAIR BAISA: Well little bit more Makawao side of the store, but it's there. Right across.
MR. PURDY: That's probably the only hydrant you're gonna see on that road, right there.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. I was surprised to see it there because the cars were parked close to it.
MR. PURDY: Oh.
CHAIR BAISA: And I thought this is not a good situation and that's why I remember it. Just wanted
to point that out.
MR. PURDY: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, anything else for Mr. Purdy? If not, Mr. Purdy,
thank you very much for coming. We know this is difficult. Our next testifier is Leo Caires.
And he'll be followed by Carina Shirota. Good morning.
MR. L. CAIRES: Good morning, guys. Again, I just wanted to say thank you for, my name is Leo
Caires. I will be testifying on behalf of myself Just first off, thank you for taking the
opportunity of your guys' time to come and take a look at the site, getting a feel for the physical
characteristics of the, the rural agricultural community. Two things I, I wanna talk about the
petition process. I took time to really take a look at it, analyze it. The other one I wanna talk
about was the road widening that we discussed today at the meeting, up there at the location.
First off, the petition was interesting because there's been three, three different types of
outcomes of the calculation formula that was used for this petition for the, the County Code
Change of Zoning requirement, in the case which owners of, of the owners, or lessees of
40 percent of, or more of the land located within 500-foot distance from the boundaries of the
subject parcel has filled written protest. The ordinance which grants the application shall not
become effective unless approved by a vote of seven Members. And what I found was, I had
an opportunity to sit down with Planning and we went through it. The, the formula changed
three times so that automatically means that from the beginning onset of the process that people
weren't fairly informed of what formula will be applied because it's been changed three times.
And the percentages have changed too. But when you look at the language, I'm not an
attorney. But when you look at the language in plain language, the way it's being calculated
now, it talks about the, the, the way it's proposed now it's using the amount of square footage
within the boundary. However, when you read this, this formula in plain language it just says,
you know, each landowner within the 500 square foot radius. And I know this may be
confusing but in plain language it says that now the formula that's being, again to address the
formula that's being used is if you are a developer and you would like to have a better chance
of succeeding you would rather position your project near a large landowner. Because what
happens is it's going by amount of square footage within the buffer zone so if you do that, and
you have a large landowner next to you, approve, support your project. Therefore, no matter if
you have 50 other landowners nearby who have maybe a 1,000 square feet in the buffer, their
opposition is diluted. And that, this formula that's being used does just that, and I'll be happy
to talk about that more. So that's something I, I realized that it's, it's changed you know, three
times. So I, I think that, you know, being that the, the process should be fair, I think that's
something that should be realized. I would actually suggest that the Council require what it
says "a super majority" to be safe because I think it's opening up to challenge in the future.
The other part is the, the road widening. I was just speaking with the Public Works and I got a
feel for it. Basically really quick, you know, I don't think it's fair that, you know, saying that
it's a fire hazard on the developers' side, that, you know, that's what it'll create if they don't
have to do the, the five-foot setback or whatever. But I think it's the responsibility of the
County to ensure that there is safety measures being taken; and if it's gonna cost money to do,
then, you know, unfortunately, that's, that's what it is. So, that's all. Just to make my quick
point on that, thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Caires. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
Mr. Caires, thank you very much.
MR. L. CAIRES: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Carina Shirota, and Mrs. Shirota will be followed by Joseph
Caires, Jr.
MS. SHIROTA: Good morning, Council Members. My name is Carina Shirota. And I'm here to
testify on behalf of myself. I apologize if I offended anyone in my last remarks or statement. I
had no intention to poke fun at any veterans. My brother, who sits there, is a Purple Heart
recipient. My in-laws, my husband's grandparents, had their piggery taken away. My
brother-in-law sat in internment camps in California. So the hardships of veterans are very near
to my heart. Four of my uncles served in the Army. With that all said, I wanna mention that
half of the testimony you heard last, at the last meeting came from employees who worried
about their jobs. Many of them were from people who lived in areas like Huelo, Pauwela,
Hana Highway, and Timbuktu. They don't live in the immediate area. They don't see what we
have to deal with. The hardships have been many. This land, this Hanzawa property has
already been subdivided. There is a map, and I'll later on pass on. The green area was
Hanzawa property, already divided twice. Now they want additional space. There's no need
for any additional commercial spaces. Yesterday, on the internet, there's ten commercial spaces
available in Haiku: two multi-dwellings, land for sale 48 lots, 64 homes for sale, all in Haiku.
Need, no. Our need would be a fire station, police substation, ambulance service, well
maintained roads with good lighting and signage. Those that spoke were developers with
names like Niess and Spence, and Blue, all waiting for a chance to piggyback on this kind of
exception. Wake up, Council Members! One of them read a list that sounded like a litany of
saints, of those poor mom-and-pop people that went out of business, and my heart goes out to
them. But failing to see the forest in midst of the trees were the fact that these all fell victim to
A&B. And lookie here! On my map, in red, with 600 prime acres, A&B Property. Do we
smell a fish? We certainly do. They've already dammed the water that flows, that used to flow
into our streams, which are now dry streambeds. We the residents of Kaupakalua and Awalau,
have great concerns. There's a new invasive species in our neighborhood, and it's not fireweed.
It's not the long-horned beetle. This invasive species is called a greedy developer. And I stand
to uphold what I'm using in term. They see the opportunity to make quick bucks; divide the
lots; and then move out; leaving backyard monsters for us to contend with. At the last hearing,
my brothers mentioned the great irregularities. I spoke to Mr. Fasi, wanting a list of the 14
names. He could not provide me with those names. There's only six of us. No matter what
language you count, six is six! Two additional names -MS. NAKATA: Four minutes.
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MS. SHIROTA: --my son and daughter.
CHAIR BAISA: Carina, you need to wrap it up, please.
MS. SHIROTA: Yes, I am. Investigating further, we found out that one of my brothers named Brian
was named Brian, Byron, and probably "Brain" for the third spelling. Do you not find that
quite odd? The land has not changed in dimension. We are still there. My father's one vote
was most important for them to have a liquor license. This time around, we are not needed
because we have a big developer on Awalau Road. I find that quite strange. I not only speak
for myself, but my children and my grandchildren. We love where we live; we appreciate what
we have; and we don't want it destroyed by greedy developers who are lurking behind the
guava trees. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Caires [sic/ Members, questions for Carina? Mr. Nishiki?
MS. SHIROTA: Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. And, and it is with a concern and yet I, I, I thank you for
first apologizing. I think that was very good to see in regards to those that may have felt
slanted. The question I have, however, has to do with and, and, it has nothing to do with
whether Matt has subdivided; but I'm, I'm, I'm curious because sometimes you look at how
people go about doing their things to look at what they're really after. So you mentioned about
the property itself being subdivided prior to this? How big was this property, and can you give
me an idea of what occurred?
MS. SHIROTA: Not exactly. But I believe there's, there's 15-plus acres. There may have been 17.
You could get the, the exact amount from the Hanzawas. But 15 acres were subdivided within
the last ten years, two, into two lots. Mr. Pat Curell developed three more on his. And Sandy
and Matt, three on theirs in addition now, to what they want for the store. That's another
separate parcel.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. It's been subdivided out.
MS. SHIROTA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And then the area that you mentioned about, in a prior single
family subdivision, that was not part and parcel of a bigger parcel that we're talking about
today?
MS. SHIROTA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, it is?
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MS. SHIROTA: It was. Yeah. It was one big Hanzawa property.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And then he created a little estate?
MS. SHIROTA: Yes. Then, then they created, I believe they sold off to their, Ralph's niece, would be
Sandy. And that portion got divided again. And that's what the Pat Curell and Mathew
Daniells and Sandy Daniells have developed already.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay, okay.
MS. SHIROTA: So there's right now six homes with, plus.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you.
MS. SHIROTA: You're welcome.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for the testifier? If not, Ms. Shirota, thank you very much.
MS. SHIROTA: You're welcome, Gladys.
CHAIR BAISA: And the next person is Joseph Caires, Jr. And he will be followed by Lloyd Fischel.
Good morning Mr. Caires.
MR. J. CAIRES: Good morning, Council Members. Thank you very much for having the opportunity
to come and speak this morning to you folks. My congratulations to you folks. It's the first
time I seen the County Council go out to job site and check it out. My hats go out to you folks.
Thank you very much. That's something. We all did. Anyway my point about being here is
that I like to be a mediator. I like to be a person that go along with the flow. I believe in
progress. And especially you would think down in the country area. But I would, I think that
it's long overdue since the community is growing in our area, Haiku and all, that we need to
expand the store how the plans were made. However, the reason why I came here today, that I
was, I feel that I need an apology towards sticking my neck out and coming out here. I parked
down in Market Street to come here to speak my, my belief when I thought it was courtesy
since we knew the Hanzawa family for all these years. At least why not have the courtesy to
come and see us as neighbors to see how we feel about the whole project. What I was shocked
is that the Planning Department, on TV, I seen Sandy Daniells testifying with the questions they
asked her which she really spoke in the right language on behalf of it. But when they asked
them about the neighbors, she said "well they can come and see me". The last thing you wanna
do is come to somebody's job site and talk to them about your pros and cons about projects
going on to discourage them from having their business. So, I, I sort of think that I need an
apology of saying how I feel. When goes back to one of our statements, my sister mentioned

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

November 10, 2009

was back before Hawaii became a State in 1959 and went up to 1960. When the license for
having the liquor, Mr. Hanzawa came to ask my dad, on behalf if he'll be okay to sign for
behalf to sell liquor. My father was nothing but appreciative. He came to ask my dad, and we,
we signed, and that's how they are able to sell liquor today. So it's a matter of the community
working together. I've done it with Makawao, of trying to compromise and work with the
people. But as far as we gotta be chasing this project, it's not too much of a enjoyable thing
that we have. Now when we come to the, talking about the expansion of the store, I must, must
say we, we for it. And even till this morning I say probably talking about going higher in
height. Sure we need for ventilation and all but it's a matter of if it's not gonna make more
shops up there. So I, I'm for that. The widening of the road, that's, we gotta work it out on
that. The question of drainage, yup. And I don't know if they talking about a internal reservoir.
We have over a 100 inches of rainfall in our area. Having a reservoir there, I don't know how
much can it handle the water. That'll be something, but it's an alternative of diverting the
water. Now when they talking about right now, about the hazardous, the business trucks park,
turn around at East Kuiaha Road, stop traffic, reverse those big trucks. As far as turning around
in the store, right now, impossible. They also turn into my brothers' and sisters' driveway
which is hazardous too. But, so it needs, when they do the project, they need some expansion
of some space there. So I, I say that we can work together. But it's a matter of coming up with
these things. I was shocked that the first meeting we had in Haiku, the, the architect came with
one picture of the plans, this size. It, it's impossible for make a decision of this. So I just
saying that, now today I seen the, the architectural draft and the plan was bigger so we have an
idea as to see where the drainage in the roads are going in. So we just were kept in the dark all
this time, and I would appreciate it. Now we seen it. I seen and talked to Will Spence today
that at least we have an idea of what's going on, but we liked to be not left alone; and then
when the project is completed, that we ended up with all these heartaches--about different type
of merchants there, opening up late, waste control.
MS. NAKATA: Four minutes.
MR. J. CAIRES: So I just saying that it's something that we need to work together on this. So, I thank
you very much for your time.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Caires. Members, questions for our testifier? If not,
Mr. Caires, thank you very much.
MR. J. CAIRES: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Next testifier will be Lloyd Fischel. And he'll be followed by Marlene Caires
Apuna.
MR. FISCHEL: Excuse me, can I see the chart that we saw this morning? (NOTE.. He points to one
of the large charts leaning against the podium wall.) Can we use that as a visual?
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CHAIR BAISA: I don't have any objections if we have it.
MR. FISCHEL: It's right here on the side.
CHAIR BAISA: Are you going to?
MR. FISCHEL: I'd like to point to it so that everyone understands.
CHAIR BAISA: Will? Will, could you please help or, or Jim? (NOTE: Mr Niess approaches the
podium wall to assist.)
MR. FISCHEL: This one right here is just fine.
CHAIR BAISA: This is unusual but the Chair says this is an unusual process so let's deal with it.
MR. FISCHEL: Well it was there this morning. There. (NOTE: He points to the one he wants to
borrow and Mr. Niess props it up against the podium rail.) Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Normally, you don't get to use the consultant's stuff; but that's okay. Like I said,
we're trying to facilitate this decision here so -MR. FISCHEL: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: --the Chair will be very lenient.
MR. FISCHEL: Thank you. Thank you. Good morning and thank you very much for your attendance
this morning in Haiku. My name is Lloyd Fischel and I'm a resident in the area. At one time I
was on the Board of Directors of the Haiku Community Association as well and the Secretary
of that Association. These kinds of changes, spot-zoning changes serve to degrade the value of
communities. These changes lead to other changes as other developers or landowners claim a
right to also change their zoning. And this is what's behind this whole process and why we
have people here from the Real Estate Association, people here from other organizations as
well as a contender for the Mayor, Mayor's race. That's what this is about. There are no
services lacking in the area. The issue is not a gas station or whether that store can be
improved. All of the testimony that we heard at the Haiku Community Association when this
was first brought up five years ago, supported more storage space and office build, an office
space as well as delivery. But the way this has been constructed now, the area adjoin, adjacent
will be, will develop into three commercial spaces. And if they're successful, there will not be
space for turning around those large delivery trucks that we saw today. As I think,
Mr. Medeiros asked about, what kind of trucks will be turning around in that space behind the
store adjacent to the new three commercial spaces that are being proposed. There is no
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indication what kind of businesses will go in. Over 200 businesses can go in with this proposed
zoning change. Massage parlors, bars, pool tables, what kind of businesses? And the more
successful they are, the more traffic there will be. The turnout will be unsafe. (NOTE: He's
speaking away from the microphone, which allows him to point it out on the chart at the
podium rail.) And I just wanted to use this. Thank you, Mr. Spence, for providing this. We all
know what it's like to come to a turn into a parking area when cars are coming out. Should a
truck be coming out, then the cars...
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Excuse me; will you use your microphone? Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
MR. FISCHEL: Where, where this turn is into the parking lot, should there be trucks coming out,
these, any cars coming to turn in will have to stop. And there is no indication at all, how many
cars can be afforded by this small turnout? Maybe two, maybe only one car. So now they'll
have block-up. We'll have a block-up. And the same over on this side. You saw how
dangerous it was. This exit or entrance, egress or entrance is exactly where the corner is, where
it's most dangerous. Let's be realistic. Anybody walking from this location to this location,
from the store to the commercial, from the commercial to the store will also stop traffic from
moving in and out. So in a vacuum, it looks okay; but in reality, it's not. Lastly, lastly I'd like
to submit some, a letter that we received when this first came up as a Secretary of the Haiku
Community Association. Some of our members asked about the people behind the process and
this asked, was asked by this, this, this was put into a letter that we received. And some of the
members of the Haiku Community Association have asked that I submit this to you for review.
So I'd like to submit it to the, to all the Council Members. Please look at it very, very
diligently because it affects many other projects and many other proposals that you have before
you from the authorities that supposedly have the credentials to support projects like this.
Thank you. This was left here on the stand. (NOTE: He holds up a document 10 on the
podium.) I'll bring it back.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Ms. Fischel, hang on.
MR. FISCHEL: Excuse me.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. FISCHEL: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Marlene Caires Apuna. And she will be followed by Joe
Del Beato.
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MS. APUNA: Hello, I have copies for the Council. (NOTE• Ms. Nakata retrieves and distributes her
handouts.)
CHAIR BAISA: The Staff will take care of that for you. You, you may begin. Thank you.
MS. APUNA: In there, I have a...
CHAIR BAISA: Please use your mike. You want to pull it down closer to you? Thank you.
MS. APUNA: I am Marlene Caires Apuna. The material that I've handed out contains a letter from
one of our neighbors, my neighbor right across the street, unable to be here today. This is her
written testimony. I also have the petition. Now we started this petition in response to
Mr. Molina after he attended the Haiku Community Association. We came the following day.
Myself, Carol Brown, and my nephew Leo spoke to Mr. Molina. He in turn said we needed to
get a petition for our position on it. These are, I have 99 landowners in a one-mile radius that
feeds Kaupakalua, West Kuiaha, East Kuiaha Road, in both directions from Hanzawa Store,
landowners, not tenants, the owners. So I submit this. I also, you have a stack of photos. I am
the photographer. This is Blue Bunny truck, if you go through, delivering on Awalau. This
was yesterday. I just had these printed this morning at Kinko's. Now you have employee, two
shots of the truck, employees parking underneath their delivery area. It's just poor planning on
their part. They should make their employees park over in the field or the vast yard that they're
proposing for parking and leave this area for the big delivery trucks. Here you have, and we
have a wonderful bus driver. She has delivered both boys from me, to and from school. This is
her safest position to pick up the children and release them which as, up on, before the store
close, I mean opens in the morning. She parks up on the parking area so the children don't
need to be subjected to the street traffic. Here you have a delivery truck right on the roadway,
delivering. This was taken last week. Then you have the gas truck which is in the proper
position, wonderful driver. Love's truck, parking alongside in their parking lot. This is a
Love's Bakery. Right behind this vehicle is the fire hydrant. This is a Love's Bakery bread
truck that's delivering to the store. I ask you for a few more seconds. Here are the last photos.
This is Minute Stop in Makawao. They're one fourth the size of Hanzawa. They offer
eighteen stalls for parking. This is their parking lot. I am in opposition of any development as
far as rezoning any other parcel. As far as the store, Matt and Sandy, you can make a store
twice the size. I would be happy, and I would support you on that, but not the rezoning for
another commercial shopping area. It's not necessary; and it's not wanted; and we are your
neighbors.
MS. NAKATA: Four minutes.
MS. APUNA: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very
much. Our next testifier will be Joe Del Beato and he'll be followed by Pat Curell.
MR. DEL BEATO: Hi, my name is Joe Del Beato and I'm not that, I'm new to this whole
development thing. I didn't really catch too much. I'm just a customer of the store and a
resident.
CHAIR BAISA: Use your mike. Get close to your mike, please. Thank you.
MR. DEL BEATO: Okay. And resident of the area. I also you know, I have an architectural degree
and built most of the restaurants on the West Side and most of the Minute Stops on Maui. And
it's the first time I saw the plans and I just wanna say, I think that they're shooting themselves
in the foot. That, that's their issue. My, the reason I came to testify here was just, they were
talking about, I, I didn't, I'm all for the store. They've nothing but aloha, and a great store. I
love going there. I love the way I'm treated there. I think it's a great asset to the, to the
community but I felt that, that I felt that the whole thing is shibai! I got this flyer that they had
which I was, I told was not really known by everybody here and how misrepresented if it was
to what their actual plans were for doing the thing. And has, has, has the Council Members
seen this flyer that they've passed out in their store? If not, I'd like to read it to, to the Council
Members.
CHAIR BAISA: If you have time, you can read it.
MR. DEL BEATO: Yeah, I can do it. It's real short. It just says: "Aloha, Customers. We need your
help! For 97 [sic] years, Hanzawa's has served the needs of this community. We want to
continue to serve you, our loyal customers, but to do that we need your help. Despite being
here for nearly a century, our store is not zoned for business use. We are trying to correct that
now. We are also trying to obtain approval for a small expansion (about 3,500 square feet).
The expansion is necessary so we can continue to compete in this "Big Box economy."
Without this expansion, we will eventually have to close our doors. Here's how you can help,
and there's a list of all the Members. But it's just showing the expansion store not that they
wanna do a subdivision, and, you know, also I'd say every time I go in the store they're doing
really well. I always have to wait in line. There's two, two cashiers and there's always a line.
So they seem to be doing well and congratulations to them for, for being successful with their
store. And I just felt that I, I felt offended that, 'cause I was all for them doing the store and
then I found out about all the other plans and that I felt that it was their flyer was
misrepresentive and that bothered me. So that's all I came to testify about. I just want it
cleared that the community allowed misrepresentations going out to the rest of their customers
and community. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, sir. Members, questions for the testifier?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Is it possible we...
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Joe, could you hang on a second.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I just wondered if it was possible he'd leave that, and we
can make copies and return the original?
MR. DEL BEATO: Sure! I'd be glad to.
CHAIR BAISA: Certainly! The Chair would be happy if you would please give that to Staff.
MR. DEL BEATO: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, the Chair is going to ask for a very brief recess to confer with Staff.
Please remain in your seats. This will be quick. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:41 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:50 a.m.
.(gavel). . The meeting will come back to order. Thank you, Members, for that
CHAIR BAISA:
recess. We needed to confer with staff on a procedural question. . . . (end of tape, start 2A at
10:51 a.m.). . . Mr. Del Beato was our last testifier; and our next testifier is Pat Curell and he'll
be followed by Dave DeLeon. Good morning, Mr. Curell.
MR. CURELL: Good morning. Thank you for listening to me. Before I say what I came to say, the
first thing I'd like to say is if Mr. Nishiki or anybody would like to know the truth of the history
of the Hanzawa property--how many lots there were, how many there are, et cetera--I have it.
I'm happy to stay here and answer any questions. But the first thing I'll say is there never was
one lot. There were four lots. I bought one lot, which was 7 '/2 acres. So when you hear 15,
and 17, and blah, blah, blah (poppycock) look back in the records and you'll see, and hopefully
the truth will win out. This is my statement. I'm speaking for myself. And I wasn't gonna
speak here but I have to speak because so many things have been said, which I feel are just
wrong and false. Dear Council Members, we all know that the story about the wolf in sheep's
clothing is really a story about deception, trying to look innocent while speaking into ones,
while sneaking into ones home or heart. There is no evidence that the Daniells have attempted
to deceive or fool anyone. They have come to the community openly with their plan. They
have come to you openly with their plan. There is no disguise. They have modified their plan
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based on community feedback and appear willing to further accommodate the community on
issues of safety, parking, and traffic. However, some of their detractors, and I stress--only
some--may have sought fit to practice deception in what appears to be an effort to discredit the
Daniells and damage their reputations. When events and circumstances are grossly exaggerated
or even falsified in an effort to deceive you and the community, it shows contempt for all of us.
In some cases people have used this form to grind their own personal axes, and have attempted
to confuse these proceedings with issues that are irrelevant. One person appeared to express
concern for my water use. I'm at the end of the tunnel. Referring to the water tunnel, which
has an opening on my property; but instead, I believe they were really trying to report to you,
that I capped off the tunnel. The tunnel has never been capped off, and you are free to send an
inspector right now while I'm standing here if you want. That person neglected to mention to
you that I have completely resolved any issues, which I had concerning the Hanzawa
development and the tunnel. The tunnel is well below the surface and slopes away from my
property. I am satisfied that the Daniells have properly taken the tunnel into account in their
plans. The same person spoke about having to deal with major flooding but somehow forgot to
mention to you that they have a County-mandated drainage reserve on their property, which is a
historical drainage way and periodically carries storm flow from flash flooding. One testifier
reminded the Council that this reported flooding was unrelated to Hanzawa Store. In response,
another testifier said that parcel was Hanzawa property so it goes back to them. I purchased the
property in 2000 from the Hanzawa family, 7 'A acres, most of who lived on Oahu. I sold the
lot with the disclosed drainage reserve in 2005. It does not go back to the Daniells. Another
testifier spoke about neighborhood problems, TROs, et cetera, et cetera. There are no TROs.
There is no arbitration. There's nothing before the court. To my knowledge, and I've lived
there since 2000, none of that exists. One indicated a proliferation of houses and building.
Two lots, two 2-acre lots have cottages, 1,000 square feet. Two have 1,500 square foot houses.
I have a cottage, and I'm building a house. One is a 2,200 square foot house. The person that
complained has a, a house almost 4,000 square feet in size. The same person who complained
about Matt Daniells being the evil developer has done a, a, a subdivision in 2007. Matt
Daniells did a subdivision in, a three-lot subdivision in 2005. I did a three-lot subdivision in
2005.
MS. NAKATA: Four minutes.
MR. CURELL: They did one in 2007. That makes them a developer as well. I'm just finishing. It
seems the main point of exaggerating the, the facts of these issues is to somehow paint the
Daniells as evil developers out destroying the neighborhood. Having cooperated with the
Daniells in making my subdivision, I'll certify the exact opposite is the case. I believe we both
undertook to do the most responsible job possible in creating our separate but adjacent three-lot
subdivisions. I believe we had hoped to have our families living on our property, but
circumstances did not permit. I understand the Daniells sold their property to buy the Store. If
you investigate the facts related to these issues you may see that some persons may be
attempting to manipulate the truth with the hope of causing you to lose confidence in the
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Daniells. When persons provide false, exaggerated, or misleading information in this hearing,
it disrespects you. If your determinations and decisions are based on such information, then it
is we, the public, that are the losers.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Curell.
MR. CURELL: I'm very happy to take questions about the property because I do not-CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Curell!
MR. CURELL: --think these...
CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for our testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. You, along with Matt, subdivided a property?
MR. CURELL: That's incorrect!
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
MR. CURELL: The correct is this. There were four parcels of land. One of the parcels is the
Hanzawa parcel. One Ralph Hanzawa owned himself, a small parcel-51. The store is 44. I
purchased 45, TMK: 45. I have a 1939 map that has the lot on it, so it's existed since 1939.
The Daniells purchased TMK: 46. So because we were side by side; they're nice people; we
got along; we developed them at the same time. Bobby Caires was our neighbor. He had
TMK: 56. We gave him a portion of land because his house was close to the fence line. The
portion of land was to allow him to have space behind him (a buffer zone). I thought that was a
really nice thing to do; but as you see this morning, people start talking. My name got on the
title. How? I don't know. I've asked three times. Once more up here. This is now the fifth
time, fortunately on record. Please get my name off the title! I don't want it. That's the history
of those lots. I developed my lot on my own. I paid for it myself. The Daniells developed
their lot. They developed the properties, then they sold the properties. They brought their
family to live there. The grandfather died. The mother moved in with them. They decided
they needed the money to buy Hanzawa Store. That's closer to the history. Now, I might not
get every single detail right but there never was this giant 19-acre lot that got blown up into this
mega division, subdivision. And then the people right in front of me that are complaining,
they've subdivided their land and are trying to subdivide the property across the street. All this
needs to come out because the Daniells are not evil developers. They are just people going
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about their daily lives trying to make, do the best for their families. And that store cost a lot of
money, I suppose, to develop; and they need that money that they got from the subdivision, I
suppose, to have bought the store and now to develop it.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. CURELL: That's it?
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions? Seeing none, Mr. Curell, thank you very much. The next
testifier will be Dave DeLeon. Mr. DeLeon will be followed by Charlie Apuna.
MR. DELEON: Good morning. Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MR. DELEON: I apologize for not having written testimony. Ooka's, Toda's, Suda's, Nagata's,
Wakamatsu's, Noda's. Let's not put Hanzawa's on that list. Community Plan is clear. What
they have, what's being proposed here is accepted and the, the plan. This is what we do
planning for. The community need is there. And everybody says the community is growing. It
needs the services. Earlier in the testimony in this, earlier on, there was complaints about how
this is gonna affect the ambience of the community. And, you know, if they were to open a
coffee shop in one of the stalls, I was wondering how the cows would feel across, you know,
whether they could still chew the grass across Kaupakalua Road while somebody's drinking a
latte. Nothing Hanzawa's is gonna do, is gonna turn Kaupakalua Road into a four-lane divided
highway with a bike path. It's not gonna happen. And if it did happen, it wouldn't be Haiku
anymore. This is, you know, you know, a, a few feet of asphalt along the side of the road is not
gonna make that road safe. And, and it's an insult for anybody to say this is a spot zoning. I
mean at what point is in the spot zoning--100 years, 200 years? What's it take? And let's not
even go into the comment about massage parlors. I mean, come on. Enough of this shibai. I
mean, we get from the same testifier that this, this, this store is not necessary. I mean, they,
they're not gonna make any business. All these, all these stores are empty all around the place.
However, if it's built, it's gonna overwhelm our community with traffic. But which is it? If it's
not gonna have any business, then I guess it's not gonna overwhelm it with traffic. You know,
your vote today will be well remembered in the community. I hope you put the shibai you're
hearing behind you. It's time to get out of the way and let the Hanzawa's thrive and, and do
what they need to do. Ooka's, Toda's, Suda's, Nagata's, Wakamatsu, Noda's. Hanzawa's does
not need to be on the list, it's up to you. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. DeLeon. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
Mr. DeLeon, thank you.
MR. DELEON: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Next testifier will be Charlie Apuna. And Mr. Apuna will be followed by Leina
Shirota-Purdy.
MR. APUNA: Good morning, Council. Thank you for seeing me. You know, I don't, my name's
Charlie Apuna. I don't mind Hanzawa Store expanding, just for the store itself But what I
don't understand is why you have to have other businesses there. What concerns me, and this
is my own feelings, is that A&B has land across the street. Are we gonna be back here again,
fighting A&B because now they wanna do something too? Is that what's gonna happen? So
for having other retail stores there, I disapprove. Expansion of the store only, I approve.
That's all I have to say.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Apuna, I'm sorry but we seem to have had a little misfunction with our light so if
you would like another minute that's fine. Go ahead.
MS. PURDY: So I gotta do this again?
AUDIENCE: ...(Laughter)...
CHAIR BAISA: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But he don't have to do it again.
MS. PURDY: Okay. I don't mind Sandy and Matt expanding the store. That, that would be great, just
the store only. The girls can keep their jobs. But to make other retail stores there, I kind of
don't like that because A&B owns that big piece property across the street on Awalau. And
what's gonna stop them from bringing us back here, fighting them? Because you know how
A&B, they're not gonna be satisfied with just cattle on that land. Their track record is
development. They're in the business to make money. And what, we're gonna be back here
fighting them again? So that's all I have to say.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, sir, very much. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none, thank
you very much for being here.
MS. PURDY: All right.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Leina Shirota-Purdy. And the Chair would like to just make a
statement so that in case there's any questions you'll know that I have checked this out. We'll
all remember that a little earlier this morning we had Mr. Purdy testify, read a written testimony
on behalf of his wife; and so I wanted to be sure that it was okay for her to come and testify a
second time because essentially she submitted and used her three or four minutes. It is the

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
November 10, 2009

Chair's decision that she will allow--they said it was up to me. The Chair's decision to allow
Ms. Purdy to testify.
MS. PURDY: Thank you. My name is Leina Shirota-Purdy. My husband had submitted earlier. I had
an exam so I wasn't able to come in, but I had got out in time. I just wanted to say I had passed
by this morning for the site inspection and had found out that recording for traffic was only
after 7:30, which was kind of a joke because the whole, the traffic during that time is usually
between 6:45 and 7:30. So really if you're trying to do a traffic evaluation, it would've been
best to have been there between 6:45 and 7:30 counting from that time. As far as the
calculations for the 40 percent, we found that from the beginning of this whole planning from
Hanzawa Store, the calculations or the formulas keep on changing in which it seems kind of
like we're beating a dead horse trying to get our 40 percent. We've tried other methods and
everything like that and it still seems like Corporate [sic] Counsel is making the final decision
regarding this formula. My cousin Leo Caires had sent out a letter of that Hanzawa Store flyer,
so each of the Council Members should have received that. I believe it was about two weeks
ago. As far as Fredrick Amigo, we did submit his written testimony at the Planning
Commission hearing the first time we had it. According to Paul Fasi, it is noted in the minutes,
that he did speak and say that he was opposed; however, the Planning Commission lost his
letter. As far as for the, for the Council Members, I respect that you have a very tough decision
to make. But, you know, we are many families surrounding all of this area. And you are
having one family decide the fate of the rest of our future. These are my children who will be
crossing the street, my children who will be catching the bus, my family who will be, who will
be traveling up and down this road. If something happens to them because of the way the road
is made, can I come back to you and blame you? Because the safety is an issue, traffic is an
issue, and the fact that they'll be able to make this big expansion without any repercussions is
ridiculous. And as far as our land and our family subdividing, my grandparents, 60-plus acres,
they're giving it to us. They gave it to us to pass on down to our children. We're not taking it,
and chopping it up, and making it into a grand old subdivision like Mr. Curell had said. And
that's about all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Some, some clarification just because that subdivision that
your family is doing, I think comes into question. So the subdivision is a family subdivision -MS. PURDY: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --not one that would be sold to the general public?
MS. PURDY: No. It's a family subdivision. It's a total of 60-plus acres. It's all Agriculturally zoned
and we have no intention of making it non-agriculture.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and just some clarification in regards to Fred Amigo.
MS. PURDY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: He, I know he's not here and my staff was trying to contact him. But
you've heard, well he attended the Commission Meeting -MS. PURDY: Yes, he did.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --and testified against.
MS. PURDY: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. He, you don't know, but you, you almost know that he did
send a letter of protest also?
MS. PURDY: He did. Our neighbor, Elaine( and Mathew, they hand delivered his signed opposition
letter.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: To?
MS. PURDY: To the Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Are you through?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm done. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any other questions for our testifier? If not, Ms. Shirota [sic], thank you
very--Ms. Purdy, thank you. Sorry. . . . (chuckled) . . . Our next testifier will be Rosineli
Curell. And she'll be followed by Sally Thomson. Good afternoon.
MS. CURELL: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm all backwards.
MS. CURELL: Hi, I'm Rosineli Curell. I, I want to say thanks for you all came at Hanzawa's today in
the morning. And I got there 7 o'clock the morning, you guys was already there. So it wasn't
7:15, or 7:30, whatever time the lady before me said. And I was quite impressed when I got
there because normally Hanzawa's is not that busy like it was today. I guess it was quite a big
show. I was, I was just, people was passing by like, I saw cars passing like three, four times.
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I'm just like "what's going on in here?" What's, what's going on? I guess because it was a
exciting for the public and for the opposite people that want to make sure that it was busy.
Those horses in front those cars. Oh my gosh! It was like a big parade! I, I was impressed
with that. It's never like that. And I think one of you had an opportunity to come over in there
during the week, and saw that what was there today is not true. It's not the real picture. So I
want you to keep that in mind. Many people bring their personal problems, which should not
be here. And we should focus on Hanzawa's Store; what is good for the community; what
would be good for the traffic. And it's not just the lady before me that think about her kids
crossing because I have a kid too, that come from school, get the bus, and using that road too;
and we have many neighbors with kids. And people that driving there, they are very careful.
They watch what's going on. Exactly because the road is narrow. Exactly because the road is
not as wide and with flashlights and all that, stoplights and all that. So people know that
Awalau Road close to Hanzawa Store, or the whole Awalau Road, or the whole Haiku, you
gotta drive watching what's going on. And if had any accident, not that I know in front of
Hanzawa's, it's probably, it's always down there close to the West Kuiaha or East Kuiaha, never
in front of Hanzawa's Store. I work in there for eight years. I never saw any accident in there.
He got pictures that was showing here. You should think about the design that the Daniells are
bringing is exactly for not to have the trucks or those things that you put the pictures showing
here. I think it was waste of time. Let's focus on the future. Let's think about the future.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much.
MS. CURELL: I appreciate, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Sally Thomson. And Ms. Thomson will be followed by
Jocelyn Perreira. And she's the last person signed up to testify. Ms. Thompson.
MS. THOMSON: Good morning. Good morning to all of you.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MS. THOMPSON: Good morning. My name is Sally Thomson. In this community, in, I came to
Maui in, I sailed here on a boat in 1983, October. I left San Diego, I was Mrs. Lieutenant
William Banco. He died due to Vietnam. I came here to start a new life. And without the
Daniells, and their kindness, and the aloha of the State of Hawaii and the people of
Hawaii,. . . (cried) . . . whew--excuse me--whew; I would not be here today. There have been
times when I had no food, and the Daniells, not knowing me, just a neighbor, I've been only in
Haiku in, since 1990. They extended me credit to the end of the month so I had food for myself
and my small animals, so I could live. Then when I had a, an emergency appendectomy in
2004, I had--and I live alone--I had no one to deposit my check. My, all my lights would've
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been turned off except I was taken by a friend to the Daniells store, to Hanzawa's, and Sandy
cashed my check. She made the deposit I mean. She deposited my check into my personal
banking account so I could pay my gas, my electric, and not have them turned off and all of the
fees that are to when you do not have that. The Hanzawas have shown me nothing
but aloha, . . . (cried) . . . nothing but compassion. Forgive my . . . (cried) . . . emotion. And
nothing . . . (cried) ... but, I don't understand these things! I have always been a renter all my
life. And I am, and I don't understand about, but I know they've just spent huge money
following the proper rights of the administration, the rules of, thousands of dollars with the,
with doing respect to the Hawaiian archeological studies and respects to the traffic studies, and
this respect and the monies spent on the drainage studies. And in all my life of living, I lived
from '84 to '85, renting from Kula Sun. I saw never an accident up at Hanzawa's. And the
other stores, I worked at Haiku Mart, for Cookie Time, seeing who is. Now that store is no
longer here. I worked at Ohashi's. That store is no longer here. And all those people were
good to me too. And they're gone. And I don't go to Costco. I don't go to VIP. I go to
Hanzawa's. If I need something, I'm disabled now with a bad back. And if, and they order me
from Costco, the 40 pound bags of cat food. If it wasn't for them, I wouldn't, they, I would've
given up hope. I thank you for your time. I apologize for my emotion, but they are good
people. And they need your support. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you, ma'am. Any questions for our testifier? If not, thank you very much.
Our next testifier will be Jocelyn Perreira.
MS. PERREIRA: Good morning, Council Chair Baisa, Council Members. My name is Jocelyn
Perreira. I'm the Executive Director and the Tri-Isle Main Street Program Coordinator for the
Wailuku Main Street Association Inc., Tri-Isle Main Street Resource Center. We're here today
as, as requested. My Board of Directors has taken a position to wholeheartedly support this
project. We note that this is a land use request that is consistent with the adopted Haiku,
Paia-Haiku Community Plan. People who served on that noted to be John Bose, Jim Smith,
Dana Hall, Jonathan Waxman, Hans Riecke, Mr. Lewis, myself, and it provides a long-term
land use plan for the region among others. A comprehensive tour of the entire area was taken
by the CAC, at the time that they did the designation. The project has entitlements from the
Community Plan, support in the current Countywide General Plan policies, and received the
support from the General Plan Advisory Committee members who asked to place this location
on the Maui Island Map. Recently, it also garnered the support of the Maui Planning
Commission. This is a regional project. It is effect, it, it has impacts on the entire region and
other areas. If this project and this store is not continued to be viable will affect areas such as
West Kuiaha, Kauhikoa, Kokomo, Haiku Road, as far away as Makawao Avenue. What we
don't wanna see in the area is a superstore, super-sized superstore. It's far better to have the
scale that remains, the rural area. As you know, this is a very contentious project. People are
fearful because they've been told about A&B development plans across Hanzawa's. And they
have been also given a lot, there's been a lot of misinformation, shall we say circulated, and
that created a real problem for a lot of people. And we know that because we've been

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

November 10, 2009

contacted by teachers in Haiku School, and others who have had to ask for explanations. I did
call Charlie--I can't remember his last name--from A&B because I had taken the, the concern
very seriously. I was the one on the Citizen Advisory Committee that asked A&B to please
reveal what their plans were for the area. And they did come out at that point that they had 800
acres. That's how the Citizen Advisory Committee knew how much land they had. Then we
wanted to know, well what was their plans for the land? And my recent call to Charlie--I can't
remember his name, sorry--in charge of land use was that they had absolutely no plans for that
area in the near or even distance, distant future, and I think you can check with them, for
yourselves, but they do have other priorities.
CHAIR BAISA: Are you done, Ms. Perreira?
MS. PERREIRA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for our testifier? Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, thank you. And, and, and I thank you, and I know that you're
knowledgeable so, therefore, if I ask you these questions perhaps you can answer.
MS. PERREIRA: Sure. I'll try.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I happened to contact, and I, I won't mention names as, as you have
just because they were on the CAC. And I mentioned to this person the fact that this area was
slated to come in for a Change of Zoning. I, I don't think that we know also that within this
zoning property they're asking for a subdivision of raw land also. Nobody's mentioned that
because perhaps people don't know that this is entailed in it also, some raw land to be
subdivided, where a half acre is allowed, but they wanna do 1 acre. But the person that served
on the CAC told me when I mentioned that there were gonna be couple of structures on there,
totaling something to the, with the existing one a total of close to 7,000 square feet of
commercial space. They were concerned about it, mentioned that if it was Hanzawa Store that
was expanding, fine. And so you know that also, despite that the zoning request has come in,
the Council has, and when we weigh this amongst what we hear from old-time residents as well
as newcomers, I think you can see by who has testified, you got a lotta old kamaaina family
here that have made their feelings known just because they have grown up in this area. And
then you've got the newcomers that have moved into that area. So the concern now is how do
we look at this property? You know that we can put conditions saying that perhaps we want
only one building or a certain amount of square footage. You know that?
MS. PERREIRA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And that is the Council's right to do it and set policy. I see you
nodding. Does that mean the answer is "yes"?
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MS. PERREIRA: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay. So anyway, just so that when I hear testifiers today, it
concerns me, Jocelyn, that we're going to be the bad cats if somehow we don't give them
exactly what they want. But I think that we need to weigh public testimony, and especially
those that live in the immediate area. Do you agree? . . . (end of tape, start 2B at 11:19 a.m.). . .
MS. PERREIRA: Not exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional questions for Ms. Perreira? Seeing none, Ms. Perreira, thank you
very much.
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Members of the Council.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, we have one additional request to testify. Unfortunately, the Chair will not
be able to allow this person to testify. Mr. Allen Purdy already testified and that was the reason
why I was able to allow his wife to testify later. So he has had his three or four minutes, and
she has had hers. So the Chair will not be able to allow him to testify today. Members, anyone
else in the audience who would like to testify, who has not already testified? This is your last
opportunity to come forward. If you raise your hand, we'll see you. We'll wait. You've
testified. You've already...
MS. APUNA: (NOTE: Speaking from the gallery.) Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MS. APUNA: (NOTE: Speaking from the gallery) I was wondering if I could turn over another
couple of documents that I didn't turn over yet earlier?
CHAIR BAISA: Not a problem.
MS. APUNA: (NOTE: Speaking from the gallery) Thank you. And you're doing a great job, all of
you. I truly appreciate your time coming to the site. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I believe that that's all of the people requesting to testify this
morning. Without objections, the Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

(DM, JJ, SK, BM, WN, MV, MM, GB)
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. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, Chair would like to, before we get into it, thank
everyone who came this morning, bright and early to the site; thank everyone from the public
also who was there; and for the applicants who were there as our hosts. We'd like to especially
note that we were there bright and early. Most of us were there at about, at the latest, by a
quarter of 7, and the last Member arrived at ten to 7. So we were there and were able to
observe ourselves a lot of the activity that was going on there. So Chair would just like to note
that for the record. Members, before the Committee, there are four proposed bills. Two bills
relate to each of two properties. The Committee has proposed bills to grant a District Boundary
Amendment from Ag to Urban and a Change in Zoning from Interim District to BC-T Country
Town Business District for approximately 2 acres at 1833 Kaupakalua Road, Haiku, Maui, to
allow for the expansion of Hanzawa's Variety Store and other uses. The Committee also has
proposed bills to grant a District Boundary Amendment from Agricultural to Rural and a
Change in Zoning from Interim District to RU-0.5 Rural District for approximately 1.945 acres,
at 1833 Kaupakalua Road and 21 Awalau Road, Haiku, Maui. The Committee conducted a site
inspection earlier this morning at the store. Again, thank you to everyone who attended. As a
reminder, the Chair distributed a memo dated September 21 st , summarizing the amendments
that we made already at the Committee's meeting of September 16 th . If you could locate that,
that would be very helpful. It was a memo dated September 21 st , and it summarizes the
amendments we made at our September 16 th meeting. The Committee did not make any
amendments to the proposed bills at our meeting of October 14 th . I have scheduled this matter
to allow the Committee to continue its deliberations and I would like to very much thank my
Members, because this our off week when we do not normally have Committee meetings; but
with the graciousness of the Members in rearranging most of their schedules, we were able to
do what we're doing today. Unfortunately, because it is an off-meeting week, many Members
have things scheduled so the Chair will have to close this meeting at 12 o'clock today, and we
cannot continue into the afternoon. So we need to make good use of the next half an hour that
we have. Members, some issues that we need to talk about, and that we've heard a lot about is
the Corporation Counsel provided a written opinion dated November 2", concerning the
40 percent threshold protest issue. I would like to ask Corporation Counsel and the Planner,
Corp. Counsel, to summarize the opinion and the Planner for any updates to the calculation.
Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay. I'm sorry. That September 21
morning?
CHAIR BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Or was it something that's in the binder?

st

was it distributed this
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CHAIR BAISA: It was in the binder.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: It was distributed a while back.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Maybe Staff can help. If anyone else cannot find, would you please raise your hand
and I'm sure we'll find you one.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I having hard time find 'em.
CHAIR BAISA: We've got a lot of paper as everybody knows.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Tell me about it.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. Okay. Mr. Giroux, are you gonna take the lead here?
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Chair. Was there a question that I missed or? I, I understand we're
talking about my memo.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, let me try again. You provided a written opinion dated 11/2 concerning the
40 percent issue. Could you please summarize that opinion for us and for the folks who don't
have it in front of them.
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Madam Chair. The, at the last meeting, this issue came up about the
calculation of the 40 percent. And our understanding of the request coming from the Chair, and
from the body was, they were wondering what the Corporation Counsel's involvement in, in
advising the Department. So we tried to, to answer that as best as we could in the memo, while
also trying to confirm, you know, what our opinion was as far as calculating that 40 percent.
This stems out of the protest rule, and the protest rule reads that in 19.510, "Protest may be
filed with the appropriate planning commission prior to or on the public hearing date, of the
application being protested. In the case in which the owners are lessees of 40 percent or more
of land located within a 500 foot distance from the boundaries of the subject parcel have filed
written protest, the ordinance which grants the application shall not become effective unless
approved by a vote of seven members of the County Council." In the memo we also bring to
your attention that your Council rules also reiterate that. And the only difference we found was
that the, was that the, the word "land" as used in the County Council was substituted for "real
estate". Your rule, I'm, I'm not gonna read the whole rule. It's, it's just that when you come to
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the part where it says, "In the case in which the owners or lessees of 40 percent more of the
land, located", your rules state 40 percent or more of the real estate situated. We didn't find
that to be a substantial difference. We, we understand that your rule is to, the purpose of, of it
was to mirror Title 19. And that it, it wouldn't change our opinion as far as how to go about
calculating. I think a little bit of history is, is important as far as how Corporation Counsel gets
involved in these types of, of discussions. The, at the Planning Commission level, when, when
we're dealing with zoning and there are issues of protest, I--because I do advise the Planning
Commission--at that point, I do try to put staff on notice that there's an issue. We need to
preserve any, any written protest. They, they need to be on alert that this does affect Council
rules, and that in their transmission, I would like to see a, a record that, that's preserved at that
time. And that would be any, any letters that had been submitted in protest and that it's at that
time that those protests should be recorded and transmitted to Council. What happened in this
case is that as the, as the Planner was putting together their packet for transmittal I believe--or
they may have already transmitted it--I was asked to, I was sent a legal request that had
contained basically their formula or their methodology, and I was asked to comment. Typically,
in our office we're, we're given an assignment. It's, it's distributed to, you know, the attorney
that would be most likely to either have history with it or to have to deal with it in the future.
And in this case, it was me because I was Planning Commission Attorney, and I was going to
be on the Land Use Committee. So the, the assignment was handed to me. In, in dealing with
our case load, we're, we're given several options on how to field these types of questions
coming out of the Department. And one of those, one of those options is to, if there's an
expediency factor or something that may be able to be handled quickly that there is the option
of just meeting with, with the Planner; or meeting with the department head; or, or meeting
with somebody to just either gather more information or to just clarify what they're thinking.
So in this case, I did take it upon myself to contact the Planner and to review what little I did
receive from the Planner as far as a, a, a map, and I believe it was a, a little chart about the
TMKs and such. So I, I reviewed it. I read it over. I kicked it around the office. I went to
several attorneys to see if there was any, you know, history in our office to dealing with it. We
brainstormed. We, we took it to our department head and we, we basically tried to look at it in
the context of how, how could we most help the, the Planning Department to focus I guess their
policy or their, their calculation. The, the blaring thing that came to our attention was is that
the original calculation, for number one was that the Department was using land area, land area
as a, a base, as a base calculation. We didn't, we didn't necessarily see a problem with that.
We didn't see a problem with using land area as a base. What we found to be disturbing was
that they were then fractionalizing the land base, the land area, into a fraction of ownership, and
also into a fraction of members or owners who filed protest. We had a real concern for this
methodology because as you heard today, to, to develop, you know, an accurate picture of how
many owners there are; and then to be reducing the amount of area that's in protest by the, the
amount of people who actually, who were owners with one parcel who then filed protest didn't
seem to be an equitable way of, of distributing the land area in protest. And, and Chair, you can
stop me if, if --
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CHAIR BAISA: No.
MR. GIROUX: --people at this point. I think it's really important that, that you grasp this concept
because..
•

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux, please proceed. This is a probably a very most important -MR. GIROUX: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: --question we gonna deal with today.
MR. GIROUX: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
MR. GIROUX: So I, I'm gonna move on. I just wanna make sure we're, we're dealing this in blocks
because it, it, it gets complicated. So our advice to the, to the Department was--and it, and it's
stated in the memo was--don't fractionalize. Fractionalizing land area is a, is a fiction. It, we
found it to be non-defensible. We didn't wanna see the, the Council or our Department wasting
time or energy trying to defend that. Our advice at that juncture was that if one owner, if one
owner for a parcel filed a protest, then that parcel which the land area was within the buffer,
that whole area should be counted as the protest area. That should be your base, if they were
going to proceed in using land area as a base for calculation of a percentage. With that being
said, we had a subsequent meeting. And I believe everybody was here for that meeting. Well I
think I should stick it a step back. Upon meeting with the, the Planning Department and upon
giving them that advice, it was our understanding that they understood what our position was
and that they were going to go forward with that calculation. What was, what was not
discussed, or what was not taken into account at that time was the use or the inclusion or
exclusion of public lands. We were not asked to comment on that at that time and we did, we
did not. There was a subsequent meeting with the Daniells, their representatives, with the
members of the, the Planning Department, and we were asked to be present. At that meeting, I
explained to the Daniells the methodology that I had advised the Department to use. And the
methodology again was that we were going to take each parcel that had a protest and all of the
property within the buffer area was going to be used as land area in protest in our, in the
calculation. They were not ecstatic about that methodology at that time. It took me, I believe
about a half an hour of convincing them that we were looking at this as a fair application. We
weren't concerned about the outcome. We knew that the outcome would be an issue of a
supermajority versus a majority. And that at that time we felt that if this was applied to any
other zoning protest case, that it would be defensible not, not only by our Department but in, in
the court of law. We felt that if we followed this course, that our attorneys could defend this
methodology in front of any circuit court judge on the island; and if a circuit, the court, circuit
court wasn't convinced of our position, we felt that we would prevail at the appellate level. So
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I made it clear to them that this methodology was something that we felt confident in. I believe
after that conversation the, the Daniells understood what our position was. But there were
several other factors that they wanted to bring to the staff's attention. And at that point, I, I
conceded that it would be good for us to listen to what they had to say. They brought up
several issues. One issue was about properties that had been subdivided, and that they thought
had protest had been rendered yet the property had been subdivided prior to the, subdivided
prior to the hearing. So the owners of that land shouldn't be treated as protest. There was an
issue of mapping. They felt that some of the mapping which had gone on was not accurate to
land coordinates that their engineers had gone and double checked. And the, the third issue was
that they were not, they were not happy with the fact that the Department was excluding public
roads and public, well, public roads. They were, the, the land area of public roads had been
excluded in the Department's calculations. At that point, I felt that the Department should do
more fact finding, that they should look at these concerns. And at that meeting, we just so
happened to have, we had Clayton Yoshida, and we had Ann Cua, who were, are long time
Planners in the County, probably together have over 30 years experience in land use and
planning. And the issue of, of including or excluding public roads was, was brought up again.
And the information that I had at the time was that the roads had always been included. They
had not been excluded. That was the information that I got from that meeting. My advice at
the time, in reading the ordinance over again was that I did not see any reason in the ordinance
to be excluding public lands from the calculation. The staff agreed that, that seemed like a fair
analysis of the situation; and subsequently, I did further research and there is case law that
backs up the idea that a municipality should, should not be excluded from, from the calculation
of protest area. And that case was cited in my memo. And that's Hittl v. Buckhout and I'll
concede that this is, it, it's an old case, it's an older case, from 1958, from about the birth of
zoning, and it's from the New York District. But as in land use, this type of thing isn't, you're,
you're not gonna find this case litigated in Hawaii. We're not gonna get guidance from our
own jurisdiction so we have to look outside the jurisdiction. And as far as, you know, the age,
there are still treatises that are actually quoting this case. So it gives us guidance. It gives us
guidance on how we should look at public lands or municipal lands when dealing with a protest
issue. With that being said, I asked the, I asked the Planner to please continue to work with the
Daniells in these apparent or, or, you know, perceived discrepancies just to get to the bottom; to
weed this out; make sure that we're dealing with the most accurate information that we can be
dealing with; so that we could move forward without, without further delay. At this point, I,
I'm not sure exactly how the Department has dealt with the apparent mapping discrepancies or
the subdivision. I think that can be further clarified by the Planner. My participation was
merely to bring a level of certainty that the Department would feel comfortable moving ahead
with a type of methodology. I, I think it's very important that this Council understand that our
role was not to go in and tell them how to do it. The agency that is given the discretion in
administering these types of calculations is given a lot of deference by the courts. We got
involved only because we saw that there may be a grave abuse that we needed to at least
comment on and say hey guys if you're gonna do it this way, could you please save us all the
pain and agony and, and look at your methodology. There's, I, I think that there is a area for,
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for debate or disagreement. I think that this Council should understand that the Planning
Department is doing these calculations and using methodologies as a way to recommend or to
be of service to the Council. The Council needs to also be aware that you are also going to be
administrating a rule that mirrors exactly what this Planning Department grappled with. If you,
if you as a body don't find their methodology to be fair, we would ask you to present us with
your proposed methodology and let us comment on it. As Corp. Counsel, we would not want to
interfere with your development of a methodology that you feel is fair unless it is egregious in
way beyond the pale of, of discretion. So what you have is a proposal. You have a proposal
that's been developed by the Department with input from Corp. Counsel, and it is free for
debate. It is free for discussion. It is free for decision-making. But it is ultimately going to be
the Council which I'm, I'm looking at the Committee right now, which all of you are going to
be sitting on the Council and it's going to be for the Council to determine are you comfortable
with the methodology. And if applied to, to future, to this, and to future zoning protest
situations, would you feel comfortable with it? And would your legal counsel feel comfortable
defending it in the court of law as far as being within the pale of your use of discretion and
interpreting your own rules. So that being said, I think that we are open to, to your questions;
and that in, in defending our interpretation, I hope you understand it is just in the spirit that we
are comfortable and we are confident in the methodology as we, as we have been presented.
. . . (end of tape, start 3A at 11:48 a.m.). . .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Giroux, for that long explanation and, and, but very thorough
explanation I think all of us understand. I'd like to give Planning an opportunity to respond and
continue before we get into anything else. Also, Members, please be aware of the time.
MR. FASI: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Fasi.
MR. FASI: As Mr. Giroux has stated the facts, this Planner agrees with the, the facts as stated. The
confusion was a result, as a, as a result of probably me miscalculating and using the formula to
fractionalize the, the numbers contrary to Corp. Counsel's advice. So I have to take
responsibility for that. And I believe that we have since rectified the situation. I was
uncomfortable with some of the numbers of square footage that were given to me by our GIS.
And so as a result I requested that the Daniells and the parties involved submit a surveyed map
by a licensed surveyor stamped and certified by him to get the proper square footage. And that
would be the basis of the numbers that we would be using. They are much more reliable than
what we have on record in our, in our GIS system at the moment. Some of the software in the
GIS doesn't address certain issues with this matter, so we get around that by getting a certified
surveyed map which is probably the most accurate record we could possibly use. You know, in,
in using some of the data that we use at the County, it, it's a, you know, I'm given a pair of
pliers and I'm told to overhaul a Boeing 747. It's very difficult and hard to do; but with the
resources that you have, you do the best you can. And so I think that, that being said, the
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bottom line is that we would recommend using the surveyed map that you have in your hand
and the calculations done by the licensed surveyor. It would be the best basis to use.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Fasi, Mr. Fasi, Mr. Fasi.
MR. FASI: Yes, ma'am.
CHAIR BAISA: You are making reference to this, I'm assuming? Let's be sure we have the right
thing. It's a map showing Hanzawa property, 500-foot buffer limit, and it has a stamp by Chad
Kodama, who is a licensed professional land surveyor, and the date of this is April 2010.
MR. FASI: And, and that is correct. And if I may add one more thing to what I just said?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: That's the . . .
MR. FASI: Using the methodology that Corp. Counsel is recommending to us, it makes the point of
the number of owners moot. So the number of owners is irrelevant. If there is just one protest
regarding that certain parcel, the entire parcel is counted regardless of the number of owners, so
that eliminates that uncertainty.
CHAIR BAISA: Let me correct the date on that map. What I looked at was the day that the surveyor's
license-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Expires.
CHAIR BAISA: --would expire. But the date of the map is November 3 rd , '09. So it is very, very
recent. Okay. We have that correction. Thank you. Members, we're open for questions.
We've got five minutes left, and I will start with Member Nishiki. I saw your hand up.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. And, and, and only because I was, not because I should
be the one, but I was listening very clearly, Madam Chairman -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --I can tell you that I've spent many hours researching this and I want
to share this with my fellow Council Members. The first thing I wanna bring up is timelines,
timelines on how so far we've gone on this. On September the 16 th at our Land Use Meeting,
the Planner at that point in time came and told us that the 40 percent threshold had been met; so
therefore, seven votes were required. After that is when everything occurred--some privately,
some with the developer, some with the Planner, the developer, and the Corporation
Counsel--and as you've heard Mr. Giroux speak during some of these meetings. Quote, it took
him about a half an hour to convince them, meaning the Planners, of this methodology.
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MR. GIROUX: But, Madam Chair, can I interject?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The . . .
MR. GIROUX: I . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Can . . .

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Can I finish? I'll, I'll finish then you can explain.
CHAIR BAISA: Hold on, Mr. Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: I, I'd like to address that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Hold on, Mr. Giroux.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Because, so what is of my concern is when I looked at what
had to be addressed, one big policy decision that was made was that roadway properties within
this 500-feet radius were going to be counted. And the reason why I bring that up because in
the law, this area is very ambiguous. My concern is the fact that I don't think there was any
malicious intent here meeting with the developers and then making a decision. But I, I, I think
there is a very cause for concern of, I would say impropriety because now the Corp. Counsel
and the Planners are being, meeting with the developer and, and being lobbied. Okay. This is
my concern. Now what occurred is that roadways now are being considered a part of the
calculation. And I just bring up a very simple question to this which could occur, Madam
Chairman, and that may be the fact that what if in a certain circumstance, 61 percent of the
properties were parks and roadways and 39 percent was not? What does that mean, if we are to
use this calculation? Number one, because it is silent, because it is silent, my fellow Council
Members, I would think that I would have expected Mr. Giroux, and maybe you can explain
this. But you did say, hey "in the end, it is your policy", and I'm glad you said this because
personally, I, I, I, I ask you, Council Members, if the law is silent on whether park square
footage, road square footage is to be counted either for or against, I would think that policy, just
because in the law it doesn't state which way it goes. But that policy should be left up to the
County Council being that we are the policymakers. Now I understand Mr. Giroux's position
in serving two masters--one meaning the Administration, and the other meaning the County
Council. But the concern for me was that's not how this meeting occurred. It occurred with the
developers there, and having them giving their input. But again, take that all away, and, and,
and my feeling is that the policy set by the Planning Department after consultation with
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Mr. Giroux, and I only bring up a letter from Clayton Yoshida, and it says, "Have you seen the
recent memo, dated November 2, 2009, from Deputy Corporation Counsel James Giroux to
Land Chair Baisa? We are doing the calculations based on, upon the advice of Corporation
Counsel's office. Based on this, the area of public roads located within the 500-feet radius is
included in the total area of land within the 500-foot radius. This section does not come into
play very often as it, in those cases where there are several neighboring landowners who file a
written protest within the prescribed timeframe. There is often a large piece of land whose
owner is not in opposition to the zoning request and the 40 percent threshold is not reached."
So there we go that I feel, Madam Chairman, that in this area, and, and, and I think
Mr. Giroux's final consultation to us--and I, and I thank you for this because despite that I feel
that it may have been a little heavy-handed and a concern about impropriety with meeting with
the developers, and you, and the Planning Department, Mr. Giroux--you said that in the final
end of a decision, that the Council would or could make this decision. Now he wasn't very
specific. But I would think in the methodology of roadways, you don't have, Council
Members, an living entity living on that roadway. You don't have anybody, so they can't really
oppose or, or favor. That roadway is just a roadway with nobody living on it. So therefore, the
fairest calculation for me would be, we make a policy decision and say "we feel that in the
roadway concern, that being that it is silent in the law, this roadway should be eliminated in the
calculation". And, and, and I think that whichever way, after the roadway is eliminated, the
pendulum falls, I think it would give us a fairer way, Madam Chairman, of accessing this
situation. It is a policy. My concern, Mr. Giroux, was that you made the policy for us in
giving--oh well! Okay. You shake your head but .. .
CHAIR BAISA: Mis..., Mis..., Mister .. .
MR. GIROUX: Don't even try that!
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Mis..., Mister . . .
MR. GIROUX: Don't even go there!
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Nishiki, can you -MR. GIROUX: Don't, don't even go there!
CHAIR BAISA: --please wrap it up.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Okay. Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Get to the point!
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That he made that recommendation to the Planning Department after
looking at, and them consulting with him. And, and so there lies my concern. Now, that's one
area that I, I, I, I, I, I want to...
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Nishiki, I'd like to allow Mr. Giroux an opportunity to respond because we are
going to have to end this meeting very shortly.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Madam Chair. I, I just, you know. Throughout the public testimony,
we've heard it over and over again that we're dealing with information and misinformation.
I've written a memo. I've stated clearly what our position is. I've clearly stated what, what our
take is on this. Mr. Nishiki has taken upon himself to quote me. Starting off his rendition of
what he wants to convince everybody of and he quotes me, and he quotes me wrong!.
Mr. Nishiki, I don't like my clients...Mr. Fasi is my client. You are my client. I don't
appreciate my clients, one, maybe in error, not following my advice. I don't appreciate my
client, on two, not quoting me accurately. From what I said, from the time I opened my mouth
at this hearing was that at that meeting, I was asked to come. I was asked to come, and I went.
My position that had already been stated to the Department was reiterated and it wasn't the
Planners that I needed convince. It was the Daniells that I needed to convince that the
methodology was fair. They were the ones who were questioning our advice to my client and I
took the time, a half an hour, just like I take the time with you to explain exactly what our
thinking is and why we come to the conclusion we come to, and that is just advice. It was
advice that I was giving to my client, and it was advice that I felt that I needed to clarify with
the applicant because, at the time, they were thinking that it might be unfair to them. Which is
ironic because on the other side, we have people saying that that methodology is unfair to them,
and I think we need to understand that it is a methodology. It is usable, and it's also defensible.
So that's what I wanted to address, is that if you're going to quote me, quote me accurately
because that shows respect. You don't have to follow my advice. It's advice that is given
freely and openly, and it's been given to everybody equally--to the Department, to you, to the
applicant, to the protestors. Everybody has given their input, and what we have given is what
we feel--if used--is defensible in the court of law, at the trial level, and at the appellate level.
So if your contention is, is that I made a policy about including roadways, it was based upon
my legal knowledge; it was based upon my legal experience; and it was also verified by legal
research that it is not unreasonable to include government properties into a calculation of
protest. If your policy is to go against that, it is not for me to say that you will prevail or you
will lose in the court of law. All I am saying is I'm throwing down my best legal advice on the
information that I have at the time based on the most accurate legal information that I have
from the body of law that I have seen. And if you can produce a case that is different, I will
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openly discuss it with you. But if you cannot produce a case, I have to go with what I have
found; and I am not creating a policy. I am commenting on a methodology and I am open to
having that methodology, methodology changed if I can see facts and evidence that I can rely
on; but beyond that, we have spoken for what we believe to be defensible.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, Chair is going to take the prerogative of asking one question before I will
have to adjourn this meeting. As you can see, we're losing quorum. Mr. Fasi, based on the
Planning Departments calculation, what was your recommendation now that you've listened
and we've talked and done all this? What is the recommendation? Chair also wants to make
Members and the public very clear that the idea of a supermajority will kick in should this
matter advance to Council. It does not apply in the Land Use Committee. But could we have
your answer.
MR. FASI: Thank you, Chair. Based on the numbers used by the licensed surveyor, the 40 percent
threshold has not been met.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. That's extremely clear. Members, the Chair realizes that we
could go on all afternoon and probably for a couple of days here, but we've done what we can
this morning. Chair would like to thank everyone for all the time and energy that's been put
into this matter. Chair would like to wrap this matter up. Unfortunately, we cannot do it right
away. In the intervening time, the Chair would really appreciate it if parties who have, you
know, information to share, or discuss, or whatever would try to do that so that when we come
to the meeting, maybe we can use our time efficiently. So, Members, Staff, my Members, and
the public, everybody who's here today, Chair would sincerely like to thank you very much for
all the efforts that are being put into resolving this very important issue. The meeting is
(NOTE: Councilmember Nishiki's hand is raised.) yes?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chairman, I've got the law right here to give to him.
CHAIR BAISA: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Medeiros, you look like you have a question.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. I do, Madam Chair, and thank you. So we are just
adjourning the meeting?
CHAIR BAISA: We are adjourning the meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And so the continuation of this item?
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CHAIR BAISA: Will be as soon as the Chair can schedule.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. . . . (gavel) . . .
ADJOURN: 12:10 p.m.
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